Continuation of Voluntary Contribution Designation: Domestic Abuse Fund 

Senate Bill 10-172 

Senate Sponsorship: Steadman 

House Sponsorship: Primavera 
Bill Summary:  The bill continues the voluntary contribution designation lines on state individual income tax return forms for the Colorado domestic abuse program fund, the pet overpopulation fund, and the Colorado breast and women's reproductive cancers fund until January 1, 2020.
WHAT CHANGES TO THE LAW DOES THE BILL MAKE?
(Law effective August 11, 2010) 
 This bill will continue the designation line for voluntary contributions to the Domestic Abuse Fund on the state individual income tax form. The Domestic Abuse Fund has been in existence since 1985.

 This bill extends the designation line for 10 years, to January 1, 2020. The Domestic Abuse Fund is one the longest running and most successful designation lines on the state individual income tax form; it has consistently met or exceeded the threshold of $75,000.00 to remain a designated line.

WHY DO WE NEED THIS?
Increase safety & options for domestic violence victims & children 

Contributions from individual income tax returns support the essential work of domestic violence crisis centers. These crisis centers respond and assist victims and their dependents by providing the following services and support: 

· Crisis intervention services including 24-hour crisis phone lines and emergency safe shelter;

· Counseling for victims of domestic abuse and their children;

· Referrals for abusers; 

· Advocacy services to assist victims in obtaining other services, information, and in interaction with the criminal and civil justice systems; and 

· Education programs designed for both the community at large and for specialized groups such as medical personnel and law enforcement officials.

WHO BENEFITS? 
 Staying at a shelter or working with a domestic violence advocate significantly reduces the likelihood that a victim will be abused again and improves the victim’s quality of life.
 In 2009, 87% of victims receiving shelter services in Colorado increased their strategies for enhancing their own safety.

 In 2009, 97,616 nights of shelter were provided to 4,611 victims by Colorado crisis centers.

 In 2009, 75,962 emergency intervention calls were handled by Colorado crisis centers.
For more information, please contact Amy Miller of the Colorado Coalition Against Domestic Violence at 303.968.5964 or amiller@ccadv.org or contact Annmarie Jensen of Jensen Public Affairs at 720.999.4765 or ajgovtrelations@gmail.com
